



Michelle and Nigel have done an Easter quiz and purchased a luxury egg as the prize, will sell £1 each start selling at the BBQ and also on Easter Sunday. Will draw at the event on Sunday.

Easter Sunday – Julie, Kathy, Sophie  
Meet at the VH 9.45am to start at 10.30am  
All plans and actions have been confirmed.

Chris C suggested he do a village survey at the event for feedback/ suggestions for use of the VH, as more use is need.

Theatre Night Saturday 8<sup>th</sup> June – Chris C will do a poster and put them up around the village. VH is booked, £10pp.

## **5. CEF**

Paul confirmed the application is in for £540, this is for a generator and outdoor lighting. The CEF meeting has been cancelled and re-scheduled to Monday 10<sup>th</sup> June, although this timescale is close to the fete when the items are needed. Paul will attend and update the committee.

## **6. Fete Saturday 22<sup>nd</sup> June**

Emily confirmed the following:

Towton Battle Society

Eric Siddall - motor bike club

Jane – dog show

Garforth Brass band (£100)

Sophie confirmed Sam/Bridget will do the larger again

Mike has already purchased 36 bottles of wine and will continue stocking the bar.

Paul said last year the bouncy castle was expensive and wasn't busy so suggested we try something else. After a few suggestions all agreed with a climbing wall. Mike said Jonny knows someone and will ask for details.

Programme, we will have one again but will not deliver around the village and most people didn't bring them. Will charge £1 per programme, and will not be the raffle ticket, these will be sold separately.

Lynsay will get a price for printing 300 programmes and will ask local business for advertisements.

Keith's Field

Keith has received a letter from Selby District Council Planning Dept. they have received correspondence regarding the use of his field for

events. He has been advised by them he is only allowed 12 events per year on his field.

Paul has asked if the social committee could write to SDC showing support for Keith and explaining to SDC that he only has 2 events at the moment which are held on his land for the community.

Everyone on the committee agreed we must support Keith but we need to see the letter from SDC before any letter is sent as we need all the facts.

Paul will get a copy of the letter from Keith, Paul & Emily write a reply to send to SDC and will update the committee.

#### **7. Financial Update**

Sophie confirmed the bank balance is £4396.80, cash £355, £100 float for the PUP.

Invoice for Rudgate Brewery has been paid £196.

Wine still to be paid Mike will give the receipts to Emily.

£144.12 for wine tasting Sophie will pay Geoff.

Not received the VH invoice for March, Sophie will email Valerie.

£250 still to be paid to Highfield Care Home.

#### **8. AOB**

Mike has suggested a text message services to send to everyone to remind people about events, as not everyone has FB, this could reach out to more people as most have mobiles. We could ask at events for number and buy a PAYG mobile. Mike will look in to this further.

#### **9. Close**

Emily thanked everyone for coming.

Date set for the next meeting Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> May 7.30pm village hall.